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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes

April 7, 2010
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The April 7, 2010 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair (arrived at 7:38PM)

Scott Stepp

Paul Weller

Terry Jones

STAFF

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Charles E. Lyon/Manager (arrived at 9:00PM)

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

ANNOUNCEMENTS  Saturday, April 10 is opening day for baseball/softball. There will be a ceremony at 10AM at Hill Road Park. The EDAC meeting has been rescheduled for April 15 at 7PM.

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the minutes of March 17, 2010.  Motion passed 4-0. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Weller, seconded by Mr. Jones, and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:


$    69,397.95 General Fund




$    19,650.72 Sewer Fund

$         339.48 EDU Fund

$      1,140.00 Traffic Impact Fund (14)

$     28,845.63 Fire Fund

$     29,219.45 Liquid Fuels 

$   148,593.23 Total  


Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to authorize the advertising of the meeting change for the EDAC. Motion passed 4-0. 

Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to respond affirmatively to the Tax Collection Committee survey. Motion passed 5-0. 

REPORTS
Sewer Engineer - Arro   Mike Sassaman presented the Act 537 update. He stated that the last update was done in 2004.  Arro had contacted the surrounding municipalities to see if they would need additional capacity. Only Oley responded that they would like 4200/gallons per day capacity for the Yellow House area. Arro looked at current and proposed zoning areas. Using 2008 flows there are about 656 EDUs remaining. 2734 EDUs would be necessary for projected growth to 2025. Mr. Sassaman stated that according to the Chapter 94 report flows have been reduced by the I & I work that has been done. About 500 additional EDUs have been recovered. Mr. Sassaman presented Alternate 1 plan for the sewer plant which included a new oxidation ditch and a fourth clarifier. Modifications to the headworks and repairs to the lagoon liner would be included. The plan proposes to switch from anaerobic digesters to aerobic digesters. He also stated that the belt press is about 20 years old and could be replaced with a centrifuge or alternatively sludge could be hauled to Exeter Township’s new drier if that is cost effective.  Electrical improvements are included for a backup generator system. The timeline presented would take about three years to complete. The approximate cost is nine million dollars ($9,000,000). The next step would be to submit the update to the Planning Commission for approval. Mr. Jones asked that the Manager’s comments be incorporated into the update. 

Mr. Sassaman briefly discussed the 2009 Chapter 94 report. He stated that he had presented the Manager a phase 3 and 4 I & I project. Mr. Jones discussed grouting versus slip lining. 

Mr. Sassaman stated that the Interceptor sewers are in place in the Bel Air Estates. There is still some restoration work to be done. 

Recreation Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve installing a gate at the tennis courts in Amity Community Park to allow a small lift to enter to change and move the lights. Motion passed 5-0.  
Code Enforcement   The Board discussed the bench warrants that have been issued. They felt they should be forwarded to the Police Department. Mr. Boland will look at them. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

PCE Ordinance Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to authorize the advertising of the ordinance. Motion passed 5-0. 

Police Pension Ordinance Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adopt Ordinance 264 which amends the police pension plan to conform with Act 51 of 2009. Motion passed 5-0. 

Planning Modules for Vistas at Riverside Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve the planning modules. Motion passed 5-0. 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Mr. Boland stated he needed an executive session for the Bancorp matter and an employee contract matter. Mrs. McGrath asked about the Dixon case. Mr. Boland replied that the Judge has ordered the stay to be put in place. All judges in Berks County have recused themselves from the case so the matter will have to be heard by a Chester County judge. 
NEW BUSINESS

Crime Watch Electric Expenses  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller reimburse the Amity Crime watch for their electric expenses. Motion passed 5-0. 
Woods Edge Pump Station  Tabled.

Code Enforcement Computer Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the purchase of a new code enforcement computer. 

Pine Forge Escrow Release Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the release of any remaining funds in the escrow account for Pine Forge. Motion passed 5-0. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.  The Manager had requested to try to get a Capital Budget Line item established for infrastructure improvements for the AWIP. The consensus of the Board was approval to proceed. The Manager reported he is trying to contact property owners of the AWIP parcels for feedback before recommending a consultant. The Peter Jones House grant is about to expire and no extensions are available. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to not support an extension of this grant, but to direct the Manager to appeal to the DCED to amend the grant to direct the funds to the Morlatton Village parking project. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Stepp discussed the parking plan with the Board. He asked if they could move forward with clearing the area. Mr. Boland will work out an agreement with the Trust. It was the consensus of the Board to look favorably upon the plan and that the Trust could move forward with their engineering. Mr. Yanos stated he was not in favor of using Township funds for this, however. 
Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to execute the Municipal Improvements and Financial Security Agreements as well as the Stormwater Agreements for STS. Motion passed 5-0. 
Chief of Police  Chief Shuebrook reported that he should have the new car in by the end of the week. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the purchase of emergency equipment for the new car including the radio for $6976.00 and to reinstall the MCT mount in 26-6 from 26-1 for $274.00. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Weller discussed the contamination in the fuel tanks. He thought the filter on the tank needed to be changed to a filter that was to be used with fuel with 10% alcohol. The Chief also stated he would like to apply for a $10,000 grant to be used for technology for traffic monitoring. No matching funds are involved. Chief Shuebrook also spoke about mandated changes coming for the County’s radio system in 2013. The broadband frequencies will be gone and replaced with a 700 MHz system. All radios will have to be replaced at approximately $5300 each. 
SUPERVISORS 

Mr. Yanos asked the Manager if there was a plan to come up with the $9 million dollars for the sewer plant expansion. Mr. Lyon stated the Township would have to sell EDUs or borrow the money. 
Mr. Stepp stated that the Trust would like to cap the sewer line to the building that has no plumbing in it, and would like to take the Township up on the offer to dig at the curb to cap the line. They wish to hold on to the EDU and not sell it back to the Township. Work will be scheduled upon receipt of an authorization letter from the Trust. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

None
EXECUTIVE SESSION & ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 9:15PM on motion by Mrs. McGrath, seconded by Mr. Weller, and duly passed. 







Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer
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